
Attendance                                                   
Target attendance rate is 96%.    

Whole School attendance                      
This week =  96.67% 

R— 96.55% Yr 4— 95.06% 

Yr 1— 99.07% Yr 5— 99.07% 

Yr 2— 100.00 Yr 6— 95.83% 

Yr 3— 88.89%  

Little Dippers    This week in Little Dippers, the children have been to France with 

Arthur. After receiving a letter from Arthur telling them about his weekend away in 
Paris, the children decided to learn more about the famous Parisian 
landmarks of the Eiffel Tower, Notre Dame Cathedral and the Louvre 
Museum. This intrigued the Little Dippers even more so they 'travelled' to 
France to learn about the French language, French foods and fabulous 
buildings. They enjoyed a delicious French breakfast of croissants, brioche, 

chocolate crepes and hot chocolate.  
They practised their French language to say please and thank you too! The children 
have also studied the art of Van Gogh and transformed into artists themselves, 
choosing to replicate the paintings; Starry Night, Sunflowers or Bedroom in Arles. 
Their artwork was amazing and Van Gogh would've been very proud. Well done, boys 
and girls! Before 'travelling' back home, the children finished their trip to France by 
writing a postcard explaining about their experiences. It's been a brilliant week! 

This week’s Achievers                                                               
Very well done to the 
following children for 

their hard work this week! 

Hawks  

Amy for writing an 

engaging and inter-

esting information 

report about "Earth 

and Space".  

Kingfisher  

Kim for her incredible 
change in her attitude 
to learning and for 
showing super perse-
verance in English and 
Maths. 

Dippers  

Edna for being a great 

example to others in 

class!  

Little  
Dippers       

Ellis for beginning to 

write his name  

beautifully. Keep it up, 

Ellis!  

 

 Dates for your diary 

01 May  Marjons Yrs 3, 4, 5 

08 May Marjons Yrs 3,4,5 

15 May Marjons Yrs 3,4,5 

18 May 
Wear a Hat for 
Headway Devon 

22 May Marjons Yrs 3, 4 & 5 

23 May Sports Day 

05 June Marjons Yrs 3 & 4 

04 June Year 5 & 6 Residential 

8/9 July Year 3 & 4 Residential 

19 July Whole school 

Forest school sessions  
next  week are:    
Volunteers Needed for Little Dippers 
MON & WEDS 
Little Dippers Monday 30 April 2018 
Little Dippers Wed 1st May 2018 
Dippers—Thursday 2 May 
Kingfisher—Friday 3 May 
Please make sure the children have 
wellies and clothes to get muddy in.    
It is essential the children have 
outdoor clothing at ALL times as we 
run the sessions regardless of the 
weather.  

Dippers  We have had a very busy week in Dippers Class. We have 

planted our tomato plants outside, strawberry plants to follow next 

week. We have started looking at our new English text “Grow Your 

Own Tomatoes” and have been learning about what makes a good 

information book. We have written instructions for making beautiful flowers out of 

paper. We have also been learning about chicks and chickens and have set nine 

chicken eggs to hatch in an incubator in the classroom. We have to wait twenty one 

days to see if they hatch and will need to turn the eggs every day for the first eighteen 

days. We have started Chick Diaries to record everything we do.  

 

If that wasn’t busy enough we have also been learning about capacity in maths. 

Reading scales has proven to be a bit tricky, especially as all the scales we looked at 

were different. Have a go at reading scales at home if you can – measuring jugs, 

kitchen scales, bathroom scales, speedometers in cars and any more you can find. 

Safeguarding                                                                                          
Our designated safeguarding 

officer is Mrs Lethbridge and the 
deputy safeguarding officer is  

Mrs Siddons ……………… 

-ÒÓ &ÒÅÎÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÓÔÁÒÔÉÎÇ Á ÎÅ× ÃÌÕÂ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÍÍÅÒ ÔÅÒÍ ÆÒÏÍ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ χÒÄ -ÁÙȟ 
ÄÕÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÌÕÎÃÈÔÉÍÅ ÓÈÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ  Á #ÈÅÅÒÌÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÄÁÎÃÅ ÇÒÏÕÐȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÌÅÔ  
ÔÈÅ ÏÆУÉÃÅ ËÎÏ× ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÔÏ ÔÁËÅ ÁÄÖÁÎÔÁÇÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÆÕÎ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÙȢ 

#DITTO is a free online safety  

(e-safety) magazine for 

schools, organizations and 

parents to keep you up to 

date with risks, issues, advice 

and guidance related to keep-

ing children safe online, with 

a view to enjoying and learn-

ing about technology. A new 

edition is released approx. 

every 6 weeks. 

http://www.esafety-

adviser.com/latest-

newsletter/ 

 

http://www.esafety-adviser.com/latest-newsletter/
http://www.esafety-adviser.com/latest-newsletter/
http://www.esafety-adviser.com/latest-newsletter/


Kingfishers:   
We began reading and learning all about our new text in English - Until I Met Dudley. We 
have enjoyed reading the imaginary explanations for everyday household appliances. WE 
have focused on using technical and rich vocabulary and explored what this might look like. 
We used this to help us create our own real explanation for how a toaster works and then 

had the opportunity to perform them. We have also been writing some superb complex sentences about 
a washing machine and how we think it could work - both fictionally and real! Next week, we are going to 
be looking at some more grammar and then, begin looking at the structure of the text in preparation for 
our own writing. 

In Maths, we have looked at addition and subtraction and applying this to different problems, including 
money and measure. We have also been learning how to interpret data and tables and how we can 
understand them. We have been using tables to calculate different duration's of time and are going to 
continue to explore data and time next week. 

In topic this week, we have started some art and are creating our own version of Roman Roads using 
paper mache and paints. In Science, we have looked at the different functions of the digestive organs in 
the human body and why they are important. We have also been looking at religious symbols and signs 
and exploring their significance to specific religions. 

Hawks  This week the year 5's and 6's have been doing their ancient Greece topic. So far they 

have learnt about: Alexander the great, the ancient Greek empire and their wars; 

Greek plays and arts and crafts. In English, we wrote information texts about dragons. 

In maths, we learnt about pi and how to find the circumference, radius and diameter of 

a circle. In art, we have been making ancient Greece tablets and writing our names or 

messages on them.  

 

On Thursday the whole school had attended  a meeting with lifeguards -Ivan and Ally, who told us 

about keeping safe on the beach. They got the whole school involved in a keeping safe around the 

beach quiz(the best part of the day). Science involved earth and space where we wrote an 

information text on what we have learnt this week. The children of hawk's class also finished off the 

week with some old fashioned animations with left them feeling on a high. What an amazing week! 

COMMUNITY NOTICE 

 

  

Volunteers required for OPEN THE BOOK 
Over the last 3 years there have been team of about 20 volunteers in the Totnes area who have been delivering a school assembly  
programme called “Open the Book” based on acting out various Bible stories. This is a  national programme and with each story  there is a short introduction and  
epilogue to help put the story into context.  The assemblies last for about 20 minutes and 3-4  volunteers , with active support of the children, deliver five assem-
blies on Tuesday  afternoons each   term.      Over the years we have established small teams from the local parishes to the school.  Currently the programme at 
Diptford is done by the Ashprington/Harbertonford team.  Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻŎŀƭ 5ƛǇǜƻǊŘ ǘŜŀƳΦ  The children love the assemblies, the adults really 
enjoy telling and acting out the stories.  All the volunteers meet on alternate Mondays in  Totnes during the term to practice for the current story.   We currently 
run the assemblies in the following Primary Schools :- Diptford, Lanscove,  Dartington,  St John’s Bridgetown, Harbertonford, Berry Pomeroy, and Stoke Gabriel. 
Your time commitment is roughly approximately two I hour sessions every fortnight during term time.  Come and join us.  For  details contact Chris Grimshaw   01803732032 

 


